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April 20, 2023 
 
 
Matthew Gallager – DPW & Engineering 
City of La Crosse 
400 La Crosse Street 
La Crosse, WI 54601 
 
 
Dear Project Sponsor: 
 

SUBJECT: SMA and Design Authorization Approved by WisDOT 
 
 I.D.:  5991-07-67/68/69 
 Title: City of La Crosse, Monitor Street 
 Limits: Rose Street to Lang Drive 
 Construction LET Date: 2/11/2026 
  
The subject project’s design phase has been authorized for expenditures effective 4/17/2023.  
Appropriate costs incurred, including our review of your plan development, will be eligible for 
Federal/State participation from the effective date. 
 
As indicated on the “Project Agreement” executed, you will be responsible for all costs incurred 
which do not comply with the Wisconsin Facilities Development Manual (FDM) or applicable 
Federal/State requirements, and for all costs incurred in excess of Federal/State participation 
limit. 
 

The project schedule for construction letting (above) and any schedule change will require 
WisDOT approval.  Funding availability and consistency with WisDOT’s Project Letting Plan will 
be considered when reviewing any schedule change request. 
 

Before starting the design of your project, please contact your Local Program Project Manager 
(LPPM) Della Koenig at (608) 246-7963.  The design project is being 100% locally funded and 
therefore will require a two-party contract or work order. 
 

If you have questions about this project, please contact the LPPM at (608) 246-7963. 
 
Sincerely, 

Rob Winterton 

Rob Winterton, PE 
SW Regional - Local Program Engineer (608) 789-7879 
 
cc  Della Koenig 

 Kyle Hemp 
 Brandi Workman  

 
 


